Report to the Board

Guidance and Career Development (G&CD) Division
Submitted By: 
Ray Davis, PhD
Date Submitted: 
January 22, 2014
1. Division/Region Accomplishments since the last report:
· Created programming at VISION 2013 based on the Member Survey conducted in Spring 2013

· Released two newsletters to membership, one a pre-VISION 2013 newsletter for guidance professionals and another following VISION 2013, highlighting the G&CD work and events
· Worked with ACTE’s Marguerite Leishman on themes for VISION 2014

· Secured sponsorship for VISION 2013 events from U.S. Army (Guidance and Career Development Division Luncheon), Kuder, Inc. (G&CD Hospitality Room and Career Guidance Award), and Career Cruising (Policy Committee boxed lunches and Pathways Panel ThoughStream service)
· Worked with ACTE staff and candidates to conduct election for the new G&CD position, Vice-President Elect

· Participated in ACTE Division Vice-President conference call 
· Ensured that G&CD would have representation at all ACTE committee meetings designated for VISION 2013
· Honored ACTE’s Marguerite Leishman, G&CD’s Lea Bunch, and U.S. Army’s BG David McEwan for outstanding service to our division at annual awards luncheon at VISION 2013
2. Division/Region Accomplishments in the area of Membership:
· Worked with ACTE staff to facilitate the VISION 2013 networking and membership needs of Montana’s Tom Katinski and his guidance staff

· Worked with our division’s five Regional Representatives and ACTE’s staff to address the Lapsed Membership issues within the division via conference call
· Worked to create a G&CD Opening Session orientation session for attendees at VISION 2013 to distribute the Blue Books (G&CD Guide to Division events) and help attendees get acclimated to scheduled G&CD-sponsored events 

· Worked with ACTE staff and STW Section’s Chris Dressler to address their proposed merger with G&CD Division

· Hosted Lina Perez at our Policy Committee meeting at VISION 2013 to explore issues of declining membership in G&CD

3. Individual VP activities to support Division/Region and Board goals:
· Conducted a series of three conference calls involving ACTE staff, Administrative Division’s Janet Capshaw, and members of the Pathways Panel to ensure that the VISION 2013’s program would be marketed, coordinated, and delivered in a high quality presentation

· Worked with NCDA Past-President Rich Feller and NCDA President Lisa Severy to promote collaboration between ACTE and NCDA for the Pathways Panel and legislative issues; facilitated their attendance at ACTE 
· Conducted a three conference calls to prepare the G&CD Policy Committee for VISION 2013 meetings, events, and programming
· Participated in a 1.5 days of ACTE Board of Directors meetings in Las Vegas prior to the beginning of VISION 2013
· Worked with Kelly Mustion of U.S. Army’s representative to ACTE’s Board of Directors to ensure preparation of G&CD’s VISION 2013 luncheon speaker

· Conducted G&CD’s annual Policy Committee meeting, Business meeting, Hospitality Room, Division Luncheon, and Roundtable Sessions at VISION 2013

· Attended the Assembly of Delegates at VISION 2013

· Participated in the VISION 2013 Pathways Panel co-sponsored by G&CD and Administration Division with co-presenters Bill Symonds, Rich Feller, Nick Weldy, Ann Cramer, Phil Jarvis, Judy Peterson, and Jane Oates

· Visited assigned vendors at VISION 2013 thanking them for joining us at VISION 2013

· Staffed ACTE CTE Fund table and attended the annual meeting at VISION 2013

· Wrote thank you emails to all Policy Committee members and G&CD sponsors following VISION 2013

· Met with Country Music Television’s representatives to VISION 2013 and ACTE’s Michael Connet to discuss options for publicity in Nashville at VISION in 2014
4. Potential candidates for future Board of Directors Elections:
a. Region/Division Vice President potential candidates contacted:

· Elected Jan Bennett Bell as the division’s new Vice-President-Elect
b. ACTE President/Elect suggestions:

· Tammy Haile, South Carolina
5. Division/region Concerns for CTE/ACTE Board Report:

	What are your concerns for CTE?
	What are the implications for ACTE?
	What should the Board do to address this issue?

	Pending legislation and the role of guidance within these various bills
	The future of CTE’s connection to guidance professionals
	Continue to sponsor programming across divisions to educate ACTE members on the role of guidance in CTE

	
	
	

	
	
	


	What are your concerns for ACTE?
	What are the implications for ACTE?
	What should the Board do to address this issue?

	Declining membership
	Less unification surrounding pending legislation and loss of visibility for CTE within schools
	Continue providing outreach to divisions

	
	
	

	
	
	


6. Items To Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion

(Only include items that require Board discussion or action. These will be placed on the Board meeting agenda.)

